
From: Savage, Debra
To: Roate, George
Subject: Re: SBSR Project #21-006 Sunshine Gardens Nursing & Rehab, Marion
Date: Sunday, August 29, 2021 9:13:23 PM

Hi George,
I approve this addition of a 10-bed skilled nursing unit at Sunshine Gardens Nursing & Rehab
based on the State Board Staff report.  

Debi

Debi (Debra) Savage MSN, RN
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board Chair
847-877-7722

From: Roate, George <George.Roate@Illinois.gov>
Sent: Thursday, August 26, 2021 8:41 AM
To: Savage, Debra <Debra.Savage@Illinois.gov>
Cc: Avery, Courtney <Courtney.Avery@Illinois.gov>; Simmons, April R. <April.Simmons@Illinois.gov>;
Constantino, Mike <Mike.Constantino@Illinois.gov>
Subject: SBSR Project #21-006 Sunshine Gardens Nursing & Rehab, Marion
 
Good morning, Debi:
Attached is the State Board Staff Report for # 21-006 Sunshine Gardens Nursing & Rehab.  Sunshine
Gardens is an existing Senior living community, offering independent and assisted living
arrangements.  The applicants are proposing to add a 10-bed skilled nursing unit with admissions
restricted to their existing residents  under the Continuum of Care Retirement Community (CCRC)
variance.  There are no negative findings which makes it eligible for review and ruling by the
Chairwoman.  Please take a look at this when you gate a chance, and let us know if you have any
questions.  Thank you for your service. 

State of Illinois - CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The information contained in this communication is
confidential, may be attorney-client privileged or attorney work product, may constitute inside information
or internal deliberative staff communication, and is intended only for the use of the addressee.
Unauthorized use, disclosure or copying of this communication or any part thereof is strictly prohibited
and may be unlawful. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender
immediately by return e-mail and destroy this communication and all copies thereof, including all
attachments. Receipt by an unintended recipient does not waive attorney-client privilege, attorney work
product privilege, or any other exemption from disclosure. 
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